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Dates to Remember: 

 

*MONDAY’S ARE MINIMUM DAYS – DISMISSAL AT 1:45 PM* 
 
Monday 2/17/20 - Lincoln’s Day Observed NO SCHOOL 
Tuesday 2/18/20 - Washington’s Day Observed NO SCHOOL 
4/6/20-4/13/20 - Spring Break NO SCHOOL 
 

Every Friday is SPIRIT DAY! Wear school teal and grey or Oak Run 
T-Shirts 
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Dear Oak Run Elementary School Families, 
 
We are looking forward to a double session of Saturday school tomorrow, February 8 from 8:00 am to 4:00 
pm, with free breakfast and lunch at 8:00 and 12:30 pm. Miss Anne will be the teacher-in-charge and the class 
will be held in room 4. Miss Anne will be making hot breakfast and serving up lunch for all who attend. 
 
Last Saturday, students made up 20 attendance days with Ms. Anne! Thank you families,  students and Ms. 
Anne for your help and dedication. By working together we can improve our numbers and save our funding.  
 
We will hold Saturday school every Saturday through March 21. 
 
All three of our credentialed teachers have offered to work in rotation for these make-up days. Please note 
that bussing services are not available for Saturday school.  
 
If your child has missed any days of school, and you would like them to participate in our Saturday school 
sessions, please contact the office or myself to save your spot. Please call or stop by if you have questions 
about our funding situation or Saturday school. 
Thank you all in advance for your help! 

 
Parent Involvement: All parents and community members are welcome to attend our monthly Board 
Meetings and School Site Council/District Advisory Committee meetings. Meetings are held on the 2nd 
Wednesday of the month in the ORESD Office. Our next regular board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 
February 12 and our School Site Council/District Advisory Committee will meet Wednesday, February 19 at 
3:00 PM. Both meetings are held in the ORESD Office. 

 
Community Involvement: Oak Run Community Newsletter (formally known as the Acorn) is seeking business 
owners to purchase advertisement space. Please contact Cindy Shaw for more info or to place an ad! 
Poohshaw57@yahoo.com 

 
Sue Cooper 
Superintendent/Principal 
scooper@oakrunschool.org 
(530) 472-3241 

 

 

 

 

 

Oak Seed Preschool - Mrs. Lisa’s Class 

 



 

 

 

     Oak Seed Preschool 
Ms. Lisa’s Class 

Week of February 3, 2020 

 

Let’s go fly a kite! 

The wind was blustery this week and students were inspired to create kites using a variety of materials from 
our recycle tubs. Testing their kites was the most fun! 

 

                          

        

 
 

 



Mr. Adam’s TK- 2nd Grade Class  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms. Anne’s 3rd-5th Grade Class 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Ms. Anne’s 3rd-5th Grade Class 

 
 

Greetings from Upper Elementary! 
 

Ask your child: 
How do you find points on a graph (or coordinate plane)? 
Have you started multiplying with multiple digits yet? 
Have you written some rhymes or poems? 
Can you sing "Acute Angle?" And "Do You Know The Vertebrates?" 
What happened in the story of the Boy Who Cried Wolf? 
 

~Ms. Anne 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Ms. Zollars’ 6th-8th Grade Class 

 

 

 

 
Dear Families, 

       The highlight of my week was our "Virtual Field Trip" on the Manhattan Project (atomic bomb) hosted 

by https://www.nationalww2museum.org 

The majority of my students rated it a 4 out of 4! We prepared by reading in depth about the history, seeing short video 

clips, and analyzing written excerpts of worker interviews. The virtual field trip was a live internet feed showing the 3 

main historical sites in Tennessee, New Mexico, and Washington state, and atomic museums for each. They also took 

student polls and questions.  It dovetailed nicely with our recent study of atoms and elements. 

      In addition, students have been sharing their 1960s essays on such topics as the moon landing, the Vietnam War, the 

American Nazi Party, the Cold War, Bay of Pigs, and the popularity of cigarettes at that time. We continue analyzing The 

Outsiders, set in the 1960s. We’re learning to quote critical phrases that support our statements. Math, the mythology 

of Rome, and the interaction of elements rounded out our week. 

      I have to thank my daughter Grace for supervising Monday morning while I attended training on our new library 

system (coming soon to our beloved school!). She introduced a lesson on career exploration, in which each student 

investigated 2 potential careers based on their interest inventory. 

      Finally, students voted on having a Valentine exchange next Friday the 14th. Please allow your student to bring a 

friendly note or Valentine for each student that day. We have 14 students. 
  
Best wishes to all of you. Always contact me with any concerns, 
 
Michele Zollars 
530-691-8390 
mzollars@oakrunschool.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

Library in Progress! 
 

Over the past few weeks, work has begun revamping the Oak Run School library.  We have registered with an 

online cataloguing system, so students will be able to search for any book we own online.  We have a new 

scanner and barcode system so that every book will be easy for students to check in and out.  Work is under 

way to reorganize what books are in the library and also to order new, up-to-date fiction and non-fiction 

titles.  We are excited to get things up and running for students to use by the end of the year. 
 

~Hope Zollars 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 
  

 
 

Did you know that fourth graders, who participate in the Every Kid Outdoors program, are eligible for a free 
Christmas tree permit?  The Every Kid Outdoors program introduces 4th graders to the public lands in their own 
backyards and beyond.  To receive a free Christmas tree permit, 4th graders with the help of their parents, need to 
visit the website www.everykidoutdoors.gov and follow the steps to obtain their pass. Once complete, they can 
download and print their pass.   
 

Teachers may also visit the website and download lesson plans to complete with their 4th grade students and print 
passes for them.  Fourth graders must then accompany a parent to any Shasta-Trinity National Forest office in order 
to receive their free Christmas Tree permit. 
 

Permits may be purchased through mail or by going to the Shasta-Trinity National Forest Headquarters off of Avtech 
Parkway, Shasta Lake Ranger Station in Mountain Gate, Mt. Shasta Ranger Station, McCloud Ranger Station 
Weaverville Ranger Station, Harrison Gulch Ranger Station, and Hayfork Ranger Station. 
 

Please go to www.fs.usda.gov/stnf for more information or call (530) 226-2500. 
 

INTERESTING FACT:  Did you know that the Christmas Tree that will be placed at the Sacramento Capitol came out of 
the Shasta County from the  Latour Mountain Demonstration Forest (located between Shingletown and 
Whitmore). Article link 
 

ATTENTION 4th GRADE PARENTS 



 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

Email Directory: 

 
 Sue Cooper  Superintendent/Principal scooper@oakrunschool.org 
 Tiffany Fulkerson  Administrative Asst.  tfulkerson@oakrunschool.org 
 Tina Pollycutt  Office Manager  tpollycutt@oakrunschool.org 
 Alicia Shaefer  Office Assistant  ashaefer@oakrunschool.org 
 Lisa Cunningham  Preschool Director  lcunningham@oakrunschool.org 
 Adam Mankoski  TK- 2nd GradeTeacher  amankoski@oakrunschool.org 
 Anne Adams  3rd-5th Grade Teacher  aadams@oakrunschool.org 
 Michele Zollars  6th-8th Grade Teacher  mzollars@oakrunschool.org 
 Jordan Butler  Food Manager   jhisey@oakrunschool.org 
 Rose Duran  Instructional Aide  rduran@oakrunschool.org 
 Leah Klein   Instructional Aide  lklein@oakrunschool.org 
 Zarrin Klotzer  Sue Barton Specialist  zklotzer@oakrunschool.org 
 Becky Carr   Music/Choir Director  bcarr@oakrunschool.org 
 Kansas Simonis  School Board President ksimonis@oakrunschool.org 
 Tom Diskin   School Board Clerk  tdiskin@oakrunschool.org  
 Philomene Swenson School Board Member pswenson@oakrunschool.org 
 LeeAnn Mollath  School Board Member lmollath@oakrunschool.org 
 Stan Statham  School Board Member sstatham@oakrunschool.org 
 Adam Mankoski  Project SHARE Coordinator amankoski@oakrunschool.org 
 Dianna Campbell  Cook    dcampbell@oakrunschool.org 
 Sharon Davis  RSP Teacher   sdavis@columbiasd.com 
 Hope Zollars  Librarian   hzollars@oakrunschool.org 

 


